Western Whitewater Association

General Meeting 

June 13, 2022
Bob’s Restaurant, Nampa, Idaho
Meeting was called to order by Shay White.  Present: Shay White, President, Clyde Durham, Past President, Chet Thorson, Vice President, David Dickerson, President Elect, Becky Hays, Secretary/Treasurer, Jeff Creel, Bob Hays, Wally Vanantwerp, Jim Moore, Jeff Higgins Board Members. Brandi Moore, Debbie Thorson, Sam Hawkins, Terri Dickerson, Rick & Jayne White, Dan Hopkins, Nick & Misty Diepietro, Melanie Higgins, John Faw, Gary and Dee Davis, Levi Dickerson, Sabine Pierce, Bill and Patty Davis members.
Not present Richard Powell, Board Member and Chad Colton, Alternate Board Member.
Shay White called the meeting to order.

New member, Brian Hill, introduced himself to the club. He has an SJX boat.
Becky Hays read the minutes from the May 17, 2022 General Meeting. Chet Thorson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Nick Diepietro seconded the motion.
The Profit and Loss Statement for May 2022 was read and Dave Dickerson made a motion to approve the May financials and Misty Diepietro seconded the motion. 

The Profit and Loss Statement for April 2022 was read and Misty Diepietro made a motion to approve the April financials and Terri Dickerson seconded the motion. 

Hell’s Canyon Recreation Collaboration Committee, HCRC, scheduled for Jun 23rd.

Doug Bar bathrooms need cleaned


Kirkwood bathrooms need pumped out. Proposal to fly waste out was nixed.


Kirkwood Bridge is waiting for October, a better time for the repairs.

Bob Hays reports no news from Salmon Challis Collaborative. 

The Veterans Run on May 21st was a great success with 18 veterans attending with 9 boats. They shared the river with Women in Bass and the campground was also used by an ATV Riding Group. In addition to fishing they took a lady to the Grangeville Hospital on Friday night. Chet assisted a new boater who was just learning to run in Hell’s Canyon. Some veterans just wanted to run the river and many fished and provided fish for the Saturday night fish fry. 
Northwest River Runners Banquet was May 21st and the Moores, Hays, Duttons and Whites attended and had a good time. WWA sponsored a table for $1,000.00. We donated a steelhead mount that brought $2,600.00 and made a $1,000.00 donation to the fourth grade boat trip, which had lost its funding. Justin Luther guaranteed the boat trips would continue. 

Jim Moore made a motion to cover the $1,000.00 donation to the 4th grade trip, John Faw seconded the motion.

Things we learned from the Northwest River Runners Banquet:

· Raise the paddle for life jackets

· Trips, they buy 2 trips for the price of one

· Non boating displays, such as dirt bikes
· Heads & Tails $5.00 participants put hands on head of tail, last one standing wins half the money collected.

· WWA should be proud of the banquet we put on

WWA used to participate in the CAST program. We should see if the program still exists and try to participate locally.

We have the opportunity to purchase some fish mounts, steelhead and bass, 5 wall mounts and 2 pedestals for $3,015.00. Chet Thorson made a motion to purchase all mounts for future banquets, second by Richard Powell. 

Skills Day-We should move to the fall. This is an important event. We will discuss and make plans in July.
We need to remember we are all teachers, special thanks to Chet Thorson, Jeff Creel and Sam Hawkins who have been very helpful and share their knowledge freely. Thank you!
Dave Dickerson showed the plaques. They are very nice, good job, Dave.

Phoebe Wallace was named as David Dahms replacement as Idaho Parks and Rec Director.

Still have 25 pounds of frozen hamburger that was donated. Brandie Moore will take it to Glenns Ferry, who confirmed that they would appreciate the donation.
Congratulations, Jayne White, on your retirement. Wow 42 years!
We were going to bring some of the swag from the Northwest River Runner Banquet for Door Prizes Oops, they did not make it to the meeting. To compensate we decided to give a second raffle ticket for the yearly drawing.
Motion to adjourn by Chet Thorson, seconded by Brandie Moore. 
